From: <u>Ted Hewes</u>

To: *CI-StPaul Contact-Council

Subject: Objection to Alley Sealcoating Assessment #215600

Date: Wednesday, April 6, 2022 5:19:01 AM

Dear City Clerk,

The attached statement highlights the \$447.15 portion of the alley sealcoating program that we object to paying. We have lived in this house for 25 years and that 82.50 feet of side alley has been nothing but trouble and expense for us. It is used exclusively as back door service for the businesses that front Ford Pkwy and Cleveland Ave (Tiffany Restaurant, Mann Theatre & Vina Restaurant). Large delivery and garbage trucks use that alley every day causing all of the wear and tear to the sealcoating (not to mention our concrete retaining wall). We may be the only house in all of Highland Park with this additional expense. We are now an older couple with limited means and would sincerely appreciate your consideration to cancel this portion of our assessment.

Thank you, Ted & Jen Hewes 2042 Pinehurst Avenue Property ID # 16-28-23-22-0078